MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY DECEMBER 5TH 2017 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors P Rounding (Mayor), J Fletcher,  M Blakeston, G Lucas, K Stack, A Croft,  T Lee (Deputy Mayor),  S Fletcher, H Venter, C Scarlett, , M Steward, S Starrett, T Watson, J Cooper, T Cooper and the Town Clerk, Mrs Claire Binnington.  

The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency. 
PCSO Clare Watson attended and answered a number of questions.  She confirmed that New Years Eve in the town would be policed.  Cllr J Fletcher thanked the police for their turn out at the Christmas Festival and Bonfire and Firework Display.  Clare also reported that the homeless man had been offered accommodation in Howden and at various other locations. 

132/17
Apologies for Absence:


Cllr M Rogers. 
133/17
Declarations of Interest:

Cllr T Lee declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute Number 146/17 as he had an expenses claim on the Expenditure Report.
Cllr J Fletcher declared a non-pecuniary interest in Minute Number 146/17 as she had an expenses claim on the Expenditure Report.

134/17
Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:

There were none. 

135/17
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of November 7th 2017:


 There were none.
136/17
Adoption of the Minutes of November 7th 2017:


The minutes were adopted with all in favour.
137/17
Clerks Update:


Christmas Festival.  Reported that the event had gone well and thanked all the councillors who volunteered to help.

Tour de Yorkshire.  The clerk confirmed that the town would not be playing host to the race in 2018. 
138/17
To review and consider adoption of Model Fnancial Regulations:

This lay on the table until the next meeting. 
139/17
Risk Assessment and Method Statement – Scrambling:


It was agreed with all in favour.

140/17
To consider the lack of disabled play equipment in North End Park:
Cllr P Rounding reported that he had attended Kings Mill School and that the pupils had asked why there was no disabled equipment in North End Park.  It was agreed with all in favour that the clerk write to ERYC and ask why there was no equipment if there was any possibility some could be installed.  
141/17
Small Grant Applications:

(a) Driffield Scouts:  It was agreed with 14 in favour and 1 against that £1000 be donated.
142/17
To consider decision by the Secretary of State not to review the CCG Consultation on the MIU.

Concerns were voiced that the report made no reference to the 10,000 responses from the people of Driffield and surrounding area that were against the consultation proposals, even though the CCG had said they would take them into account.  It seems the report makes reference only to the actual responses to the consultation document itself.  Cllr M Steward reported that she had written to the IRP herself highlighting this omission.  It was agreed with all in favour that the council also write to IRP with regard to this. 


The CCG were expected to report on their deliberations after the meeting with the two local MP’s by the end of the year. 

143/17
To note the Civil Parking Enforement Report:


The report was duly noted. 

144/17
Adoption of the Personnel Minutes of November 7th Planning Minutes of November 12th 2017:

Cllr C Scarlett presented the Personnel Minutes and they were agreed with all in favour. 

Cllr G Lucas presented the Planning Minutes and they were agreed with all in favour.
145/17
Highways: 
Proposed parking restrictions:

1. Middle Street South/Market Place – agreed with 2 abstentions

2. Church Street/Victoria Road – agreed with 1 abstention

3. Victoria Road – agreed with 1 abstention

4. Market Place – agreed with 1 against and 1 abstention

5. Cranwell Road – it was agreed with all in favour to ask ERYC to consider the provision of some disabled parking in the immediate vicinity of the Health Centre 
Cllr G Lucas asked if highways would consider the installation of a domed mirror at Harper Street. 

146/17
Responsible Financial Officers Report:

The enclosed report was agreed with 12 in favour and 2 abstentions.
147/17
Correspondence:



ERNLLCA Newsletter


Letter of thanks – Driffield Twilight Bus

148/17
Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

There was none.  
149/17
Meeting re-opens.



There was none.
150/17
Delegates Reports:

Cllr J Fletcher reported on the ERNLLCA Conference she attended and the work shops on emergency planning and community led housing projects.
Cllr M Steward reported on the ERNLLCA Conference and the anti-terrorist workshop.

Cllr C Scarlett reported on the meeting she attended about the cuts to bus services and asked if the council would be willing to donate meeting facilities.  Cllr J Fletcher felt this perhaps was a future agenda item and an issue ERNLLCA could get involved in.

Cllr P Rounding reported on the DNAA Annual Dinner. 

151/17
Date of Next Meeting:



Tuesday 2nd January 2018


The meeting closed at 8.30pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………….  
Date:  ……………………………………………………
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